[image: image1.png]



Parent School Support Committee 
Tuesday, Nov.30th, 6:30pm – 7:30 
1.  Welcome 5 minutes
2. Approval of Minutes from October meeting
Carrie- motioned to approve
Pam- second
3. Principal Report - Kurt Stiles
10 minutes 

Kim McPherson’s company has hired an artist and donated a painting for the sensory room. Additional items have been ordered from Amazon. There will be two rooms and a sensory walk. The sensory room will be painted during the Christmas break. 
There will be a virtual Christmas concert from k-2 this year. The concert for 3-5 will be happening in the spring.
Three UNB interns have begun at Montgomery. They are starting a games club on Thursdays where they rotate through classes and allow kids to stay inside to color or play board games. This provides an extra choice for students. They’re enjoying it so far. 
Intramurals have started back up. Students are having fun with “ultimate chicken” in the gym. The playground might be able to open back up after Christmas to allow for more socialization between classes. This will not be communicated to the children until it is set in stone. 
PSSC budget- $700 to be spend on communication. It needs to be spent before the end of March. Some examples of purchases in the past have included handbooks, paper, magnets, and walkie talkies. The walkie talkies that were ordered last year have worked well. We will try to come up with ideas and revisit the budget next meeting. 
· School improvement plan 2021-2022
Based on data collection and teacher observation, Montgomery has identified a need to focus on reading comprehension. Parents are sometimes unsure as to why their child isn’t moving up in reading levels when they can decode the words. There needs to be increased awareness that being able to read the words doesn’t mean the child is understanding what they’re reading. Teachers are continuing to learn more about the science of reading. For example, they’ve read about the role that oral communication and understanding plays in literacy. Exposure to vocabulary is huge for reading success. In MSES newsletters, there will be literacy tips for families. Mr. Samson (the music teacher) is developing reading strategy music videos with students that will be uploaded to YouTube. There will be multi-aged literacy groupings based on reading skills (not levels) to increase abilities and confidence in at-risk readers. 
Math- have started doing running records to see where gaps are in math facts. Teachers have noted that some of their strong math students are actually missing some of the building blocks. The concern is that this might become problematic when they hit higher grades. Data from running records is communicated among teachers so that students can access the support they need when moving between grades. 
4. Current Business:

· Paving of parking lot

A letter was sent by our PSSC to the DEC about the state of our parking lot. We received an answer shortly thereafter. Facilities did a site visit and determined the spot to be safe. It is on their list to do, but it won’t be done next year. We have some concerns that the spots where cars are bottoming out weren’t pointed out. We will follow up in the spring. 
5. New Business
12 minutes
Popcorn has been a success! 
6. Home and School Update - Carrie

Home and School Update on Fundraisers
Revenue (actuals and forecasted):
· FunDrive Fundraiser (clothing and household items) - $120

· Epicure Fundraiser - $340

· Donation from Cathedral - $3,000

· Opt-Out Fundraiser (Feb) - TBD

· Exploring grant opportunity through the Fredericton Co-Op - TBD

Expenses (actuals and forecasted):
· School Clothing – cost us $500 (due to a price adjustment that occurred during the strike)

Hot lunch for the remainder of the year: $800

· Winter Clothing for children in need – TBD (estimate $500)
· Sensory Room - $1,632
· WinterFrolic Transportation - $420
· Teacher Appreciation Week - TBD
· Christmas Family – TBD
· Milk Program – TBD
Winter frolic- Home and School has arranged for MSES to have a day to explore the exhibition grounds and all of the fun winter activities that will be set up there. Some activities will include sledding, skating, and a bonfire. Home and School will cover the cost of transportation. 
Other money will be spent on Teacher Appreciation Week and our Christmas Family. The Christmas family has been chosen and they are extremely grateful for the help this year. 
There will be a school fundraiser for the sensory room- a 50/50 draw through School Cash Online. This will likely take place in January. 
7. DEC Report – Miriam 

Miriam was not able to be in attendance, but we look forward to hearing the report next time. 

8. Next Meeting – Tuesday, January 25th at 6:30
